Project Safe Neighborhoods Results in 37 Percent Drop in Homicide Rates
Chicago Program Uses Non-traditional Methods to Decrease Gun-related Homicide

Chicago – June 20, 2007 - Project Safe Neighborhoods, a Chicago program designed to bring law enforcement together with researchers and community agencies to reduce gun violence, is associated with a 37 percent drop in monthly homicide rates. According to a study in the Journal of Empirical Legal Studies, the largest effect comes from a unique collaborative program involving criminal justice and community actors focused on the re-entry of ex-offenders into the community. 

 

The Project Safe Neighborhoods program includes four elements of intervention: 

 

-An increase in federal prosecutions for convicted felons carrying or using guns 

-An increase in sentence length associated with federal prosecution 

-Supply-side firearm policing strategies

-A unique series of offender notification meetings that take place within troubled communities and emphasize views of legitimacy about the law.

 

“This study demonstrates the potential for new collaborative efforts to reduce gun violence in Chicago,” says study author Andrew Papachristos. “The strategies implemented in Chicago might be adapted or applied to other cities with similar gun problems.” Specifically, Papachristos notes that the offender notification meetings have led to the most significant decreases in homicide compared to traditional policing strategies.

 

This research highlights new possibilities for gun violence programs nation-wide. “The work provides a focal point for policy makers looking for interventions that might reduce lethal gun violence in urban areas,” says Papachristos. “Citizens, policy makers, criminal justice officials and community organizations should think seriously about such collaborative efforts when devising future crime prevention/intervention strategies.”

